## 792<sup>nd</sup> Meeting

## **DOCUMENT A/3682**

Letter dated 26 September 1957 from the President of the Security Council to the President of the General Assembly

[Original text: English] [26 September 1957]

I hace the honour to inform you that the Security Council, at its 792nd meeting, held in private on 26 September 1957, considered the question of the recommendation for the appointment of the Secretary-General of the United Nations, and decided to recommend to the General Assembly that Mr. Dag Hammarskjold be appointed as Secretary-General of the United Nations for a new five-year term of office.

This recommendation was unanimously approved by the Council.

(Signed) Emilio Núñez Portuondo President of the Security Council